
OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

22 August 2025 
olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Mrs Caroline Madigan 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 
5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Chin Hakha/Burmese: 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

Laudato Si  
“All of us can cooperate as instruments of God for the care of creation, each according to his or her own culture, 

experience, involvements and talents.” N14  Pope Francis 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

Mon 25 Aug Book Week Parade 
Tues 26 Aug Yr 3 Traffic School 
excursion 
Thur 28 Aug Author visit Chris 
Collin 
Thur 4 Sept Father’s Day Stall 
Fri 5 Sept Father’s Day Breakfast 
Sun 7 Sept Father’s Day 
Mon 8-Thurs 11 Sept 2.10pm 
Performance Three Little Birds 
Fri 12 Sept Second Hand Uni-
form Sale from 3.00pm, Yr 6 
Werribee Zoo excursion 
Mon 15-Thurs 18 Sept 2.10pm 
Performance Three Little Birds 
Fri 19 Sept End of Term 3 at 
1.00pm 
Mon 6 Oct Start of Term 4 
Thur 9 Oct 9.00am Yr 6 Gradua-
tion photo 
 

PAB Meetings 
Wed 19 Nov 7.00pm 

P&F Meetings 
Wed 5 Nov 7.00pm 
 
2025 Professional Development 

Days for staff - No school for 
the children 

Term 4 
Mon 3rd of November 
 
1:00pm finish days at the end of 
each term 
Term 3 - Fri 19th September  
Term 4 - Tues 16th December (last 
day of the 2025 school year for 
students). 

 
 

A Prayer for Quiet Times 
Sometimes I am quiet,, sometimes I hide away 

But you are always there, God, you’re with me every day. 
I like it when it’s quiet, it makes me feel OK 

I know you understand  me in my own special way. 
I know some people find it hard to see the real me 

But you always can, all the time, right inside you see. 
Thank you, God, for quiet. Thank you for being still 

Thank you, God, for seeing me, I know you always will. 
‘everyone, be silent! The Lord is present and moving about in his holy place.’ Zechariah 2:13 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Dear Parents and Families, 
 
It’s that exciting time of year again, our students are in the throes of rehearsals for 
the upcoming school production! The energy and enthusiasm they are bringing to 
practices is wonderful to see. A heartfelt thank you to all the families who have  
already purchased tickets, your support means so much to the children, who are 
eagerly looking forward to showcasing their talents on stage. 
 

Toilets in the New Building 
The new building has been a fantastic addition to our school, offering modern and 
much-needed facilities. However, we have noticed some concerns regarding the 
state of the toilets during breaks. 
 
To support respectful and hygienic use 
of these spaces, we will be placing    
reminder posters in the toilets,          
encouraging correct usage and      
cleanliness.  
If a student notices a mess or issue, 
they are encouraged to notify a staff 
member immediately. 
 
Let’s work together to ensure these 
shared spaces remain clean and       
welcoming for every child.  
 
Please see the attached poster that will 
be displayed in the toilets. 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=cross&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=ZUaT3MsfbitSrM&tbnid=Nwm2B5nfZ1d-hM:&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsatiricmilk.deviantart.com%2Fart%2FCross-with-heart-211595514&ei=ROBsUeD-POTwiAfd5IAQ&bvm=bv.45175338,d.aGc&psig=AF


School Fees Reminder 
A gentle reminder that school fees are essential to the day-to-day running of our school. These fees help  
cover a range of vital expenses, including: 
• Educational supplies 

• Building maintenance 

• Excursions and activities 

• General operational costs 
 

Your continued support ensures we can provide the best possible environment and learning opportunities 
for our students. We kindly ask that payments are made on time.  
Please refer to the 2025 fee schedule, which is now available for your reference. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School Review Progress 
We are pleased to share that our school review process has now been completed. 
This has been a valuable opportunity for staff, students, and families to reflect on our 
school’s strengths and areas for growth. 
Thank you to all who contributed to the process – your insights and feedback were 
invaluable. We now look forward to receiving the final report and using it as a guide to celebrate our 
achievements and continue building a bright future for our school. 
 

A Gentle Reminder: Time with Family Matters 
As we head into the weekend, we encourage everyone to make deliberate time for   
family. Being around those we love and care for means more than we often realise. 
Don’t take these special moments for granted – take time to talk, rest, and play game or 
go for a walk together. 
Enjoy your weekend and the joy that comes with simply being present with one another. 
 
Thank you as always for your continued support and partnership in your child’s learning journey. 
 
 
We’re all looking forward to the Our Lady’s 
Book Week Parade on Monday morning from 
8.45am in the Hall. We hope you can join us! 
 
What will you come dressed as?? 

Warm regards, 

Caroline Madigan 
Mrs Caroline Madigan 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 



BOOK PARADE NEXT 
MONDAY 25 AUGUST 8.45am in the Hall 

 
 

Are you ready to dress up as your favourite 
book character?  

If you could choose to be anybody from a 
book, who would it be? 

You could be a superhero, a princess or a cat. 
 

Who will you choose? Will it be a mask, a 
wig, a hat? Crazy socks look great as well! 

 
Who will you be? What will you wear?  

We can’t wait to see!! 



The performance is repeated for each session.  

GROUP 1 - FI, 1K, 2M, 3E, 4G, 5C & 6A  

GROUP 2 - FJ, 1L, 2N, 3F, 4H, 5D & 6B  



Thursday 28 August 
for our Foundation, 

Year 1 and 2 students! 










